
 

 

 

 
 

1 

 
 

TALLYGAROOPNA PRIMARY SCHOOL NO.3067 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Victoria Street, Tallygaroopna 

Phone 03 58298264   Fax 03 58298244    tallygaroopna.ps@education.vic.gov.au  

Website - http://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/ Mobile 0411 960 164 

Facebook Page – Click here  Small Schools Website – Click here  

SCHOOL VALUES – RESPECT, HONESTY & INCLUSION 
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A REMINDER TO FAMILIES THAT ASSEMBLY IS 

HELD EACH FRIDAY AT 3PM – THIS WILL BE 
HELD IN THE PROJECT SPACE  

(FACE MASKS SHOULD BE USED IF YOU 
CANNOT SOCIAL DISTANCE – MASKS SHOULD 

BE CARRIED AT ALL TIMES) 
 

PLEASE FREQUENTLY CHECK SKOOL LOOP 

BECAUSE MANY SPECIFIC EVENTS ARE PUT ON 

THIS RESOURCE INSTEAD OF THE NEWSLETTER. 

ALL FAMILIES WILL NEED TO JOIN NEW BOXES FOR 

2021. 

 

PERFORMANCE PERMISSION FORMS FOR 

STUDENTS IN GRADES F-2 ARE DUE ON FRIDAY 

– COULD THESE BE RETURNED ASAP PLEASE. 
 

Absence forms can be submitted  
on Skool Loop. This is our 

preferred method of notification. 
 
LIBRARY IS THIS WEEK – MARC CONSENT FORMS NEED TO 

BE RETURNED NOW OR CHILDREN WILL NOT BE ABLE TO 

BORROW FROM THE MARC VAN. IF NOT PLANNING TO 

RETURN THIS FORM – CONTACT THE SCHOOL PLEASE. 

 

 

$60 PER BOX FOR THE CHOCOLATE DRIVE NEEDS TO BE 

RETURNED NOW PLEASE. 

 

A REMINDER ABOUT CHAPLAINCY CONSENT FORMS TO 

BE RETURNED. CHILDREN AT OUR SCHOOL ARE ONLY 

ABLE TO INTERACT WITH JOHN HOSKING WITH THIS 

CONSENT. 

 
 

DIRECT BANK DEPOSIT 

Account Name:  

Tallygaroopna Primary School 

BSB: 063—527 

Account number: 0090 7788 

 

Please ensure you include family name and 
payment description as reference. 

 
 
 

 

TERM 2     NO. 11    19th April 2021 

News from the Principal’s Desk 
Hi everyone  
Welcome back. This term promises to be an eventful one so it is 
important that all families read the newsletter carefully so that events 
run as smoothly as possible. Our school prides itself on the way we 
communicate with our families and we always try our best to include 
our students in all fun activities at and away from school. However, I 
would like to emphasise how important it is to get permission forms 
in on time so that programs can be implemented without any major 
issues. As our enrolments have increased, chasing up missing forms 
has become more time consuming and it would be appreciated if 
these are returned in a timely manner. Many reminders are put on 
Skool Loop as well so your attention with this matter would be 
appreciated. An alternative to returning paper hard copy permission 
forms is to contact the school via Skool Loop – via school email. 
This week we have the Life Ed. Van visiting the school tomorrow and 
Wednesday and on Friday the F/1 students will be going to 
Shepparton to see a performance, which is exciting. These 
opportunities were limited last year because of COVID-19 and touch 
wood, these continue for the foreseeable future.  
In this edition of the newsletter there is some specific information in 
regard to NAPLAN which begins in week 4. Please contact me if you 
have any queries regarding your child’s participation with this testing. 
As always, this is just a snapshot of student achievement and we take 
many classroom tasks and other forms of assessment into 
consideration before making a judgement in school reports. The 
testing will again be implemented online and we have noticed this to 
be less stressful for students in 2019 – we look forward to seeing our 
children having a go and doing their best. 
Term 2 will also see many Open Days being made available for 
prospective families for the future. These are spread out over a 
number of weeks with different days on offer, but we will certainly 
accommodate other requests if these days do not suit. Please spread 
this message as much as possible – we have a very large cohort of 
Grade 6 students leaving at the end of the year and to maintain 4 
classes at our school we again need to have a good influx of new 
families and children at our school for the new year.  
A huge thank you to the school community with the great fundraising 
effort during the Easter raffle and the Crazy Hair Day last term. We 
hope to announce how much was raised with the Chocolate Drive 
soon and a Pie Drive will be held this term which I am sure will again 
be well supported. 
Karen will be at the school all week again to attend to any matters 
that arise. I will unfortunately be away from school next Monday 
and Tuesday. I look forward to catching up with some parents 
throughout the week and seeing many helpers at the working 
bees on Wednesday and Thursday this week.  

David Brodie (Principal) 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

mailto:tallygaroopna.ps@education.vic.gov.au
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Tallygaroopna-Primary-School/537390216312887
http://www.localsmallschools.com.au/
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Coronavirus (COVID-19) phone advice line 

For up to date guidance and advice, the Education Department has a dedicated 

coronavirus (COVID-19) phone line (9am-5pm Monday to Friday). The advice line is 

available for school leaders as well as all staff, and parents on 1800 338 663. 

 
No bikes are to be ridden around the school buildings to skid on 
concrete areas during school hours or while there are after hours 

school activities. Bikes may only be ridden on the court area once all 
staff have left the school. 

 

$100.35 was raised by JSC for the Leukaemia Foundation 
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PHOTOS OF THE WEEK – RESPECTFUL RELATIONSHIPS 
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PHOTOS OF THE WEEK – RESPECTFUL RELATIONSHIPS 
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WORKING BEES 

 

Wednesday 21st April (2pm – 5.30pm) 

Thursday 22nd April (2pm – 5.30pm) 

 

Work to be completed 

• Top dressing the school oval 

• Cleaning gutters 

• Re-mulching front garden and under trees 

 

Equipment to bring 

• Wheel barrows 

• Shovels 

• Rakes 

 

If you can assist on any of these 2 days 
please contact the school on 58298264. 
Remember that many hands make light 

work. 
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PHOTOS OF THE WEEK – ATHLETIC SPORTS 
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MOTHERS DAY STALL – FRIDAY 30TH APRIL  

All gifts are $5 – if you would prefer to not participate let us know please 
so students will not select an item.  

 

PHOTOS OF THE WEEK – CRAZY HAIR DAY 
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PHOTOS OF THE WEEK – EASTER ACTIVITIES 
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Open Days for 2021 
Tallygaroopna PS 

For prospective 2022 families 

Tuesday 4th May      Monday 10th May 

Wednesday 19th May   Wednesday 26th May 

Friday 4th June  Friday 18th June 

Thursday 24th June 

 

 

Tours of the school available from 

9.30am until 10.30am 

School Packages are available on the day. 

These include enrolment forms, information booklets…etc 

Come along and have an informal chat with staff, a cuppa and 

some morning tea. 

Phone 58298264 for more information 

– other days can be organised upon request. 
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Movie Night – Tallygaroopna Primary School 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
      

 
 

 
 

 
Friday 7th May 

Tea at 6pm – Multi Purpose Room (partially subsidised by the Parents’ Club) 
Pizza & drinks available for everyone - $10 per family 

Movie from 6.30pm until 8pm (Project Room) 
All school family members are welcome (siblings as well) 
– everyone can come in their warm pyjamas and slippers. 

Bean bags are encouraged and teddy bears are invited as well. All children that attend need to be supervised by 
parents on the night. Staff will supervise students so all parents can spend some informal social time together. 

Parents are welcome to bring along their own SPECIAL DRINKS to socialise on the night 
 

SOCIAL DISTANCING OF 1.5 METRES STILL APPLIES – if you cannot do this you will need a facemask. 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Family Name –        $10 per family 
Number of Pizza Slices – H:  ML:   CH: 
(Hawaiian, Meat Lovers, Chicken Hawaiian) 
Pop Top Drinks Needed –    Water Bottles are encouraged – can be refilled 
 

This form needs to be returned by Mon 3rd May for catering purposes. 
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TERRIFIC KIDS 

Congratulations to Caitlyn and Penny who were awarded  

Terrific Kids for Term 1. 
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OSHC MARCH NEWSLETTER 

Beck and I have continued to enjoy running OSHC. We have had a very busy and 

creative month - some of our activities have included making our own windsocks, a 

variety of Easter activities and we made our own play doh. We also learnt some new 

card games, played with Lego and playing schools continues to be fun. The students 

have been doing a lot of singing {lookout Taylor Swift} and the bookings in OSHC are 

continuing to grow. However, we still have plenty of room for more friends to come 

and have fun. Beck and I hope you had a safe and happy holidays and looking forward 

to a great term 2. 
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Outside School Hours Care is looking for any donations of wool for a craft project in this 

program. If you can help, please send the wool to the school office. 

 

 

 

COULD ALL FAMILIES DONATE A BOX OF TISSUES TO THE OFFICE PLEASE AS 
THE COLDER MONTHS WILL BE UPON US SOON 
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STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 

– Term 1 / Week 9  
All students received a certificate and a free icy pole voucher. 

 
Found. / Grade 1 - Mrs H’s Little Friends 

Amelia 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   

 
Amelia received this award because as much as I would like to 
give Amelia her award for her beautiful smile, I know that she 
deserves it for so much more. Amelia is a kind friend, is always 
respectful and is trying her best everyday in our classroom. 
Keep being awesome, Amelia! 
 
 

Grade 1/2 - Mrs Fitz’s Blooming Bunch 
Eddie 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Eddie received this award for a great start to Grade 1 and the 
super effort he put into his work! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Grade 3/4 - Miss R’s Superstars 
Harry 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Harry received this award for his consistent positivity and 
enthusiasm towards his learning. Harry always tries his best 
and completes his work to the best of his ability. Well done, 
Harry! 

 
 
 
 
 

Grade 5/6 – Miss L’s Fruity 5/6’s 
Lexie 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Lexie received this award for her ongoing effort and positivity 
in the classroom. Lexie is a respectful, helpful and hardworking 
student. Well done, Lex! 

 
 

 

 

 
 

VALUES VAULT (Inclusion, Honesty, Respect) – WEEK 9: Clay & Mason 
 

Week 9 
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All students are asked to bring their green reader bags back to 
school ASAP if these are at home. These will be used this year 

to hold their readers and homework as per normal. 
 

 
There is a Late Arrivals/Early Departures book at the office, which needs to be 

signed for late arriving or early departing students. This needs to be signed by 

parents (or whoever is dropping off or picking up your child). There is also a 

Visitor’s Book to be signed by all visitors to the school (this includes parents who 

stay for Parents’ Club activities, etc). This will aid our emergency management of 

the school. 

 

 

Music Lessons – 2021 

Cliff Doornkamp is offering individual guitar and keyboard lessons to be 

held on a Monday morning. Each lesson runs for 20 minutes and will cost 

$20. Interested families should contact Cliff on 0474 769 963 for more 

information. 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Supervision – before and after school hours 
Parents are reminded that grounds supervision does not begin until 

8.30am so please do not send students early to school for the sake 

of it or to play. This is documented in our staff supervision policy. 
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Mobile Phone Policy Reminder 

 

https://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/mobile_phone_policy.pdf
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1. Attendance Awards 
Congratulations to the following students who have had outstanding attendance for Term 1 (95% or above) and have been 
able to maximise their potential for learning. At Tallygaroopna PS, we are extremely proud of student’s attendance rate 
and this speaks highly for the engaging and motivating programs which are implemented at school. These awards were 
handed out today.  
 
Term 1  
Foundation / Grade 1 (5 students) –  Amelia, Tommy, Lachie, Elouise, Jordan 
Grade 1/2 (12 students) – Mason, Oscar, Ben, Edward, Archie S, Braxton, Bronte, Abbie, Pippa, Thomas, Savannah, Evie,  
Grade 3/4 (10 students) –  Ayla, Nathan, Bailey, Olivia R, Sofia, Clay, Max, Jodie, Will, Ryder 
Grade 5/6 (18 students) – Mitchel, Tait, Zac, Hazel, Lexie, Ellie, Caitlyn, Jai, Oscar, Peyton, Callum, Ethan, Bohdi, James, 
Lynn, Gemma, Nat, Owen 
 
We had 10 students record 100% attendance in Term 1, which was a fantastic result. Any student who records 100% 
attendance at the end of the year will receive a special laminated certificate. 
 
 
2. Easter Raffle 
A huge thank you to the many families who sold raffle tickets for the Easter raffle last term and donated many items for 
our hampers. The lucky Easter raffle winners are listed below – apologies for any incorrect names / spelling. 
 
 
1st – Nat Timson   2nd – Kate Lingard  3rd – Brett Family 
4th – Frank Buttigige  5th – Archie Sidebottom  6th – Karen Armstrong 
7th – Vicki Mannes  8th - Kate Lingard   9th – Jordan Reynolds 
10th – Madelyn Moss  11th – Zarb Family  12th – Sofia Van Taarling 
13th – XXXXXXXX  14th – Zarb Family  15th – Nathan Mannes 
16th – Colin Austin  17th – Chantelle Williams – Moss 18th – Dianne Gillespie 
19th – Steven Kemp  20th – Simpson Family  21st – Vicki Mannes 
22nd – Sprunt Family  23rd – Marie Austin  24th – Kate Lingard 
25th – Marg Mason  26th Prossor Family  27th – Jimmy Blekic 
28th - Dianne Gillespie  29th – Zoe Kotoulias  30th – Vicki Mannes 
31st – Jo Bourke    32nd – Lyn Chapman  33rd – Sofia Van Taarling   
34th – Sally Brodie  35th – Max Brodie   36th – Zarb Family 
37th – Jordan Bux   38th – Sam Bourke  
 

Our school raised $427.50 for the Royal Children’s Hospital Appeal 
 
3. ANZAC Day 
On Sunday 25th April, our school will participate in the ANZAC Day Memorial Service, which will be held at Welsford Street 
in Shepparton at 11am. Oscar, James, Lynn and Savannah (school leaders –uniforms required) will represent our school 
leadership group and they will lay a wreath as a mark of respect for this important day. Students attending will need to be 
at Welsford Street by 10.30am. All students, parents and teachers are welcome to attend this ceremony to remember and 
acknowledge the ultimate sacrifice our diggers have made during wartime.  
 
4. Long Service Leave 
Mrs Haberfield will be taking some well deserved long service leave during the first 2 weeks of term 2. Normal classroom 
programs will continue and the following arrangements have been made. Mrs H will return to Tallygaroopna Primary School 
on Monday 3rd May 
 
Week 1 (Monday 19th April to Friday 23rd April): Mrs Montgomery 
Week 2 (Monday 26th April to Friday 30th April): Mon & Tues (Mrs Tucker), Wed (Miss Beer), Thurs & Fri (Mrs Montgomery) 
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5. Mother’s Day Stall 
This is scheduled for Friday 30th April in anticipation for Mother’s Day on Sunday 9th May. The cost for this day is $5 and 
all grades will participate on this morning which will begin at 9.30am and conclude at 1pm. If any families can assist contact 
the school please. Scheduled times are: middle session: F/1 & 3/4 (noon – 1.25pm), afternoon session: 1/2 & 5/6 (1.55pm 
– 3.25pm). Could payments be made by Thursday 29th April please. 

 
6. Pie Drive 
The Parents Club are holding a Pie Drive for a fundraising event for term 2. Orders will be distributed to families soon and 
these need to be returned to school by Friday 7th May. Orders can be picked up at school at the end of the day on Tuesday 
18th May. Funds will be used to purchase sports and music equipment.   

 
7. Bunnings BBQ 
Our new date for the Bunnings BBQ is on Sunday 16th May - any support would again be appreciated so please contact 
the school. We need assistance for the following times: (10.30-1pm, 1pm – 3.30pm, 3.30pm – close). All funds will go 
towards buildings and grounds. Below is a draft roster which we hope to finalise in the next couple of weeks. 
 

8am – 10.30am BRODIE 

10.30am – 1pm  

1pm – 3.30pm KEMP 

3.30pm - Close BRODIE 

 
8. NAPLAN 
A draft timetable is provided below for students completing these activities in Grades 3 and 5.  
 

Week 4 Tuesday 11th May (Writing) 

 
Grade 3 – 9am 
Grade 5 - Midday 

Thursday 13th May (Reading) 

 
Grade 3 – 9am 
Grade 5 - Midday 

Week 5 Monday 17th May (Language Conventions) 

 
Grade 3 – 9am 
Grade 5 - Midday 

 

Tuesday 18th May (Numeracy) 

 
Grade 3 – 9am 
Grade 5 - Midday 

 
Public demonstration site tests 
In advance of taking NAPLAN online, students are encouraged to explore the public demonstration site tests for their year 
level in order to familiarise themselves with the different item types as well as the features of the test player.   
 
The timetable for our school needs to be confirmed – but we are looking at 2 activities in the first week and then the other 
2 tasks being completed in the second week of the testing period. 
 
https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site 
 

 

https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site
https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site
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9. Life Ed. Van 
This program is scheduled to be held for the 20th and 21st of April. We are hopeful that all children will participate in the 
Life Education Program. Although the van session is a one off, all class teachers have activities to further reinforce themes, 
which are discussed as part of this program. Permission forms are now due and the cost is $8 per student. This Program 
has been kindly subsidised by the Tallygaroopna & District Lions Club. 
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10. Performances 
We have booked two performances which will be held early in term 2. The cost for each show is $12 and permission forms 
are due on Friday 23rd April. The F-2 students will see the Very Hungry Caterpillar show on Friday 23rd April and the Grade 
3-6 students will see the Midnight Gang Performance on Thursday 6th May. Both shows begin at 10.30am so we anticipate 
leaving school at 10am and returning at approximately midday. Students not participating will remain at school with other 
children. 
 
 

      
 
 
11. Cross Country 
This will be held for Grade 3-6 students on Thursday 29th April at the Victoria Lake in Shepparton. All students and teachers 
will travel by bus and the cost for this day will be $2 – permission forms will be sent home first week back in term 2. The 
first event begins at midday (10 year olds and under) – so we will aim to leave school at 11.30am and return at 
approximately 2.30pm. All students participating will have an early lunch on this day. Mr Brodie, Miss Lothian and an 
Education Support staff member will attend this program.  
 
TIMES: 
12.00pm - Girls 10 and under – 2000m    12.15pm - Boys 10 and under – 2000m  
12.30pm - Girls 11 years – 3000m     12.50pm - Boys 11 years - 3000m 
1.10pm – Girls 12/13 years – 3000m   1.30pm – Boys 12/13 years – 3000m 
 
 

• It should be emphasised to children that they are not expected to run all the way and that the emphasis is on 
giving children the opportunity to participate and complete the course.  

• Each child who completes the course will receive a certificate of participation and an indication of the position 
they came in the field. Only the first 10 children in each section will receive a finishing time.  

• Children should take their own drinks in a named container.  

• Schools are to assemble near the new toilet area in front of KFC at the north end of the lake. They may leave 
their drinks etc. there.  

• The first ten placegetters in each section will be invited to compete in the Goulburn Murray Division Cross Country 
on Friday, May 14th – to be confirmed.  

• Ages are to be calculated as at December 31 2021. (i.e. if a child turns 11 during 2021 they run in 11 years group)  

 
12. Building & Grounds Works / Working Bees x 2 
Some building maintenance was carried out over the holiday period. Works were completed on our main building veranda, 
portable, student toilets and car park. We are still awaiting our new shade sail and hope this is upgraded in the next few 
weeks. We hope to see many helpers at the working bees this week to do some repairs on our school oval along with 
some general maintenance to drains…etc. 
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13. School Fees  
Family statements were sent home to all families recently. If you need any clarification, please contact Karen. More 
information regarding fees can be found in Parent Payment Arrangements for 2021 which was sent home to families late 
last year and are also available on the school website under Information < School Fees. These base school fees are 
summarised below: 
 
Foundation          -              $215   Grade 1/2            -              $150 
Grade 3/4            -              $135   Grade 5/6            -              $140 
 
These fees are now due and we would appreciate payment as soon as possible. If you would like to discuss a payment 
plan, please speak to Karen or David. As stated in the Parent Payment Arrangements forms, these fees do not include 
camps, excursions, swimming, uniforms or bus fees (if applicable). For more information, please contact Karen Armstrong 
or David Brodie. 
 
https://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/page/239/School-Fees 
 
 

 
 

Our general school rule is to “consider the feelings of others at all times”. 
 

School Website (COVID-19 / Remote Learning):  
https://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/page/238/COVID-19 

 
The Department’s latest advice on coronavirus can be found at www.education.vic.gov.au/coronavirus 
 

 

Second-hand Uniforms 

If anyone has any uniforms that they no longer require could you please send them 

along to school 

 

 

School Crossing 

We are looking for someone from the local community, 

to assist with the school crossing each day. This is a 

non-paid position but an opportunity for someone to 

assist the school from 8.30am – 8.55am and 3.25pm – 

3.35pm each day. This is an informal way to interact 

with our children and any support would be 

appreciated. A volunteer would need a Working With 

Children Check and also comply with the School’s 

Child Safe accountability. Contact the school on 

58298264 if interested. 

https://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/page/239/School-Fees
https://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/page/238/COVID-19
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/coronavirus
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The Science & Language of Reading 

Some families may find the following You Tube clips good 

viewing. 

 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=snUNsYfrxjY 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Lxx7hs0qdKQ 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=XfRHcUeGohc 

 

 
 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=snUNsYfrxjY
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Lxx7hs0qdKQ
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=XfRHcUeGohc
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TALLY P.S. CALENDAR – TERM 2 2021 (ALL DATES TBC) 
 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 

24 

OSH 

Chaplain 

 

 

 

 

25 

OSH 

Tutoring 10 

26 

OSH 

Art / PE 

 

 

27 

OSH 

 

28 

OSH 

Respect. Rel 

 

31 

OSH 

Chaplain 

GRIP Leadership 

 

1 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Tutoring 11 

 

 

2 

OSH 

Library / Music 

Bike Ed 1 3-6 

 

3 

OSH 

Rotation Day 

 

4 

OSH 

Men’s Shed Visit 

Bike Ed 2 3-6 

 

 

7 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Bike Ed 3 3-6 

 

8 

OSH 

Tutoring 12 

9 

OSH 

Art / PE 

 

 

 

10 

OSH 

Bike Ed 4 5/6 

 

11 

Curriculum Day - 

Reports 

14 

Queen’s B’day 

Holiday 

 

 

15 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Tutoring 13 

School Council 4 

16 

OSH 

Library / Music 

 

17 

OSH 

Rotation Day 

 

18 

OSH 

Men’s Shed Visit 

 

 

 

 

21 

OSH 

Chaplain 

 

 

  22 

OSH 

Tutoring 14 

23 

OSH 

Art / PE 

 

24 

OSH 

 

25 

OSH 

Respect. Rel 

Term 4 Ends – 

2.25 Dismissal 

 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 

19 

Term 2 Begins 

OSH 

Chaplain 

 

 

20 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Life Ed Van 

 

 

21 

OSH 

Library / Music 

Life Ed Van 

Working Bee 1 

22 

OSH 

Rotation Day 

Working Bee 2 

 

23 

OSH 

Performance F-2 

 

 

Anzac Day 25 

26 

OSH 

Tutoring 5 

 

27 

OSH 

Tutoring 6 

Chaplain 

 

 

 

28 

OSH 

Art / PE 

 

29 

OSH. 

Cross Country - 

EGPSSA 

    30 

OSH 

Respect. Rel 

Activity Day – 

Mum’s Day 

 

3 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Mrs H returns LSL 

 

 

4 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Tutoring 7 

 

5 

OSH 

Library / Music 

 

 

6 

OSH 

Rotation Day 

Performance 3-6 

 

 

7 

OSH 

Movie Night 

Men’s Shed Visit 

Pie Orders Due 

Mum’s Day – 9th 

10 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Parents Club Mtg. 

 

 

 

11 

OSH 

Tutoring 8 

School Council 3 

 

 

 

12 

OSH 

Art / PE 

 

 

 

 

13 

OSH 

 

 

 

14 

OSH  

Respect. Rel 

Cross Country Div 

 

 

 

Bunnings BBQ 16 

17 

OSH 

Chaplain 

 

 

 

18 

OSH / Chaplain 

Pies Delivered 

Tutoring 9 

19 

OSH 

Library / Music 

School Photos 

 

20 

OSH 

Rotation Day 

 

21 

OSH 

Men’s Shed Visit 

Footy & Netball 

 

APRIL / MAY 

 

 

 

MAY / JUNE 

NAPLAN TESTING – GRADE 3 AND 5 

NAPLAN TESTING – GRADE 3 AND 5 


